Dear Professor Salerno,

I'm writing to invite you to participate in a Helix Center roundtable on Saturday afternoon, October 13, 2012 in NYC on "Why Economists Disagree." We believe this will be of especial interest to the public in anticipation of the November election. Our hope is to have noted economists of diverse philosophical orientations having an informal discussion exploring areas of their theoretical convergences and divergences. Graciela Chichilnisky of Columbia, Robert Frank of Cornell, and Jeffrey Miron of Harvard have all committed, and we wish to have a broad representation of the political spectrum.

Our roundtables are held in the newly renovated auditorium of The New York Psychoanalytic Society and Institute. The roundtables begin at 2:30 pm, with participants engaging one another in an informal dialogue--therefore, no preparation is required--for about 60 to 90 minutes, followed by 30 minutes for questions from an audience comprising academics and interested laypersons. Nearly all our past participants have found the informal atmosphere of our roundtables to be a lot of fun, the discussions being no less thoughtful than, but a refreshing change from, conventional academic panels.

Our programs will also be livestreamed to an interactive, international audience. In addition, we showcase and offer for sale on the premises books authored by our roundtable participants.

The center began in May, but our Director, Dr. Edward Nersessian, has been involved in organizing interdisciplinary roundtables for some years, as he was Co-Director of the Philoctetes Center (which had to close due to funding problems). To get a sense of what we do, you can view archived roundtables at http://philoctetes.org/past_programs/), and see our more recent activity at our newly launched website, http://thehelixcenter.org.

As we are in the preliminary stage of funding, we regret we are not yet in a position to offer an honorarium, but can cover your local travel expenses, and later that same evening, Ed and his wife, Mary, will be hosting a sit-down dinner for the roundtable participants and their respective guests.

I very much hope this is of interest to you and that you are able to participate. If you have any questions and would like to speak with me directly, you can reach me at my office or mobile number below.

Respectfully,
Rob Penzer

Robert Penzer, M.D.
Associate Director, The Helix Center for Interdisciplinary Investigation
of The New York Psychoanalytic Society & Institute
247 E 82nd St., New York, NY 10028
www.thehelixcenter.org
Institute 212.879.6900
direct office 212.987.5066
mobile 917.750.8374
